
MARBLEHEAD BOARD OF HEALTH 

 
MINUTES, February 1, 2017 

 

Present: Todd Belfbecker, Helaine Hazlett, Andrew Petty, Director 

Absent: Michelle Gottlieb 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:30 pm.  

 

Opioid Working Group: 

 

 The community screening of the movie “If Only” shown on January 24
th

 at the Veterans School in 

the PAC at 7 pm had 180 attendees. 

 The next meeting will be February 7
th

. 

 Mary Wheeler, of the Healthy Streets Outreach Program located in Lynn will be providing Narcan 

training to the group in the future. 

 Chris Herren, former NBA star will be speaking to students on March 13
th

 at the Veterans School in 

the PAC at 7 pm on substance abuse. 

 

Landfill Update / Transfer Station Update: 

 

 Kleinfelder has met with Maverick to review change orders. 

 $2.5 million dollars is owed to Maverick. 

 Prevailing wage violation has been indicated. 

 Reviewing certified payroll records. 

 Meeting in executive session with the Board of Selectmen on March 6
th

. 

 Meeting with the Finance Committee on Monday, February 27
th

 to review budgets for FY 18.   

 Rolling stock meeting will take place on February 7
th

.  The cost to repair the roll off truck is 

$9000.00 and the cost for a new pickup truck is $42,000. 

 

Director’s Report: 

 

 Mosquito control pesticide exclusion has been formed.  New legislation was passed that states that 

mosquito control no longer goes thru the local Board of Health rather it goes thru the Department of 

Agriculture. 

 Cancer rates in the local area were handed out to the Board.  Melanoma had the highest rate. 

 Todd is writing a letter to the Reporter about all the composting that is available as the transfer station 

with a valid facilities sticker. 

 The town website will be updated soon. 

 

Old /New Business: 

  

 Helaine told the Board that Fraffie Welch of the Marblehead Reporter is having some health issues. 

 Andrew attended Teen Substance Abuse meeting.   

 Diana Schwalbe of 17 Arnold Terrace came before the Board to ask about the transfer station 

project.  More specifically, when the swap shed is reopening. 

 Andrew told the Board that Kay Monahan’s life partner Peter Dorney passed away today. 

 Helaine attended the teen substance abuse grant meeting on January 30
th

.  Parents from Swampscott 

attended as well.  A tagline was put together “Where’s the Party”.  This will be used to help educate 

students and parents as the prom season approaches. 



 

Meeting minutes of January 10
th

 were approved as submitted. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm. 

 

Andrea Flaxer 

Senior Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


